
 
Hartlip Parish Council Meeting – 8 June 2022 

 
Planning 
 
Applications received since the May meeting. 
 
Application Ref:   22/502287 
Conversion of existing garage to habitable space for use as a dining room, 
including replacement of garage doors with window and installation of double 
doors to garden at May Cottage, Old House Lane, Hartlip. 
(No objection subject to any comments by neighbours). 
 
Application Ref:   22/502448/FULL 
Erection of a single storey detached garage (re-submission of 21/503261/FULL) 
at Rose Cottage, The Street, Hartlip. 
(HPC to be guided by views of Conservation Officer and Tree Officer.    
 Comments of neighbours to be considered). 
 
Application Ref:   22/502580/FULL 
Demolition of existing rear conservatory and erection of a single storey rear 
extension. Addition of Velux conservation roof light to existing front roof slope 
and new bi-fold door to rear elevation (Re-submission of application 
21/500886/FULL) at 2 The Barn, Old House Lane, Hartlip.) 
(Under consideration) 
 
The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 
 
Lighting of the Beacon. 
Between 120 and 150 people attended the Lighting of the Beacon Ceremony 
held on the allotment land adjacent to the Village Hall on Thursday 2 June.   
The Beacon was lit at 9.45 by Toby Daly and Graham Addicott OBE proposed 
the Loyal Toast and led three cheers for Her Majesty.    
A piper played throughout the ceremony and included a specially composed 
piece for the occasion, Diu Regnare.  
Thanks go to Barbara Addicott and her team of helpers for organising a very 
successful and enjoyable event. 
 
Erection of Platinum Jubilee Commemorative Bench. 
The Parish Council has purchased a suitably inscribed bench which has been 
erected on Parish Council land to the south of the Village Pond.  
 



 
Commemorative Oak Trees 
The Parish Council intends to plant seven English Oak Trees in The Parkland in 
the autumn. 
One tree to represent each decade of Her Majesty’s Reign. 
 
Councillor vacancies. 
There are vacancies for two Councillors at the present time.   
If you are interested in becoming a Councillor, please contact Tracy Still, Clerk 
to Hartlip Parish Council at hartlipclerk@gmail.com 
 
Date of next meeting. 
The next meeting of Hartlip Parish Council will be held at Hartlip Village Hall on 
Wednesday 13 July 2022 at 8pm. 
The open half hour for residents to ask questions will be from 8.00 to 8.30pm.  
The Parish Council policy ‘Speaking at Meetings’ is on the HPC website for the 
information of potential attendees who should register their wish to attend 
with the Clerk to the Parish Council. 
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